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Revenue growth in September (October collections) was mixed. Personal income tax withholding increased 5.3 percent 
above the year-ago level and sales and use tax collections increased only 3.6 percent. Motor vehicle sales tax collections increased 
25 percent above the year-ago level, but were artificially inflated by the low interest rate financing offered by the auto companies. 
Excluding motor vehicles, sales and use tax collections actually declined 2.4 percent, the weakest performance of the past 
fiscal year. On the positive side, single business tax collections increased 34.7 percent above the year-ago level. 

Collections for fiscal year 1985-86 are now complete, with the exception of accrual adjustments. In i ts October 24, 1986 
report to the legislature, the Department of Management and Budget estimated fiscal year 1985-86 general fund-general purpose 
and school aid fund revenue at $7,951.8 million; the estimate in the executive budget issued in January was $7,747.8 million. 
It now appears that revenue from these two major revenue funds will total about $8 billion, allowing for a $105 million debit 
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due to the rollback of the income tax rate from 5.1 to 4.6 percent, effective January 1, 1986. Assuming the current expenditure 
estimates are accurate, the year-end surplus will be about $110 million. However, there are likely to be expenditure lapses 
(monies appropriated but not spent) that will increase the surplus. 

Motor fuel collections will exceed the budget estimate by about $16 million. (The March Revenue Report estimated thal/ 
motor fuel tax collections would exceed the budget estimate by $17 million.) 

Monthly Focus: Productivity and Unit Labor Costs 

The U.S. Department of Labor recently reported that productivity, or output per hour, in the nonfarm business sector increased 
at an annual rate of 0.2 percent in the third quarter of 1986, following a 0.5 percent increase in the second quarter. In the 
manufacturing sector, productivity increased at an annual rate of 4.2 percent in the third quarter, the largest increase since 
the second quarter of 1985. Unit labor costs increased at an annual rate of 2.1 percent in the third quarter, continuing the 
moderate increases that began in 1983. 

Productivity is affected by factors such as capital investment per worker, composition of the labor force, the business cycle, 
and technological changes and is an important measure of the strength of the economy. Productivity is a key determinant 
of unit labor costs, which in turn help determine the rate of inflation. Generally, productivity decreases during the early stages 
of a recession as output decreases faster than employment and increases at above-average rates in the beginning stages of 
a recovery as output increases faster than workers are added to the work force. The current economic recovery is mature, 
and productivity gains have slowed somewhat. (See Table 2.) 

As mentioned above, productivity helps determine unit labor costs and unit labor costs help determine the rate of inflation. 
Unit labor costs increased at double-digit rates in the late 1970s and early 1980s, as did inflation. As indicated in Table 2, 
unit labor costs fell sharply in 1983 and have remained low. There is no sign that unit labor costs will jump significantly in 
the near future, which means continued low rates of inflation. 
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